

Department of Public Works
Buildings & Fleet Division

Jeffrey J. Mantes Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Venu J. Gupta Buildings & Fleet Superintendent

Jeffrey A. Tews Fleet Operations Manager

December 8, 2008

To the Honorable Common Council City of Milwaukee

Dear Council Members:

Attached is a resolution relative to the application, acceptance, and funding of a Clean Fleet Emission Reductions grant for the installation of emission reduction catalyst converters onto City of Milwaukee trucks, reprogramming trucks for idle reduction, and funding the marginal cost of biodiesel fuel.

This resolution would authorize the Department of Public Works – Operations Division (Buildings & Fleet Section) to apply for, and accept a grant towards funding these improvements, and we respectfully request its adoption.

Sincerely,

Venu J. Gupta, Superintendent Buildings & Fleet Division

Jeffrey J. Mantes

Commissioner of Public Works

Attachments

CC:

J. Tews C. Wisnewski

LRB

CC Grant Request\_2008-01.doc